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NOTICE OF RIGHT OF APPEAL TO COURT

YOU IIAY FILE AII APPEAL FEOTI THIS DECISIOiI IN ACCORDANCE WIII IHE IAWS OF IIARYLANO. THE APPEAL f,AY BE TAKEN III PERSOiIOR THBOUGH AiI ATTORiIEY TN THE SUPEBIOF COURT OF BAINIORE CIIY, OR lHE CIRCUTT COURT OF THE COUNW IiI ABYLAI,IOWHICH YOU BESIDE.

THE PERIOD FOR Flllilc Ait AppEAL EXP|RES AT lDiltGHT Dec. 24, 1981

- APPEAMNCES -
FOR THE CLAIMANT: FoR THE E,IPL.YER:

REV]EW ON THE RECOR-D

The Board of Appeals makes the following findings of fact.
The Claimant was first employed as a crossing guard by theBaltimore county police Depaitm6nt on Oanuary 22, 1,9,19.
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on June 25, 1981, the Employer, antsicipating Ehe summer Iayoffs
which occur on a yearly basis, required the claimant to eiuher
resign or to sign a form stating that she would noE seek other
permanent, full time employment during the summer recess. The
claimant signed the form.

The Claimant., nevertheless, sought fu1I time permanent empLoy-
ment during the summer recess and would have accepEed such
employment if offered to her.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

Since the claimant was forced to choose between resigning or
signing the form sEating Ehat she would not seek permanent work
during Ehe summer layoffs, her signature on Ehe form is entitled
to no weight whatsoever on the issue of whac type of work she
was seeking during t.he summer layoffs. The Board does noE view
her signature on the form as reflecting badly on the Claimant.'s
credibility. It was a who1ly unreasonable requirement for the
Employer Eo condiEion conEinued employment on a promise noE to
look -for another permanenL job during a period of layoff.

An employer offering seasonaL work cannoE bind ics employees to
their jobs- The Claimant's signature on the form proves onl-y
that she did not wish to resign.

The Board concludes that the Claimant was actively seeking fuII
time, permanent work and was meeting the requirements of Section
4 (c) of tshe Maryland Unemplo).ment Insurance Law during the
period in quesEion-.

DEC IS ION

The Claimant was abIe, availabLe and actively seeking work
within the meaning of Section 4 (c) of the Maryland Unemployment
Insurance Law. She is entiEled to benefits effective from ,June
28, f981 and thereafter as long as she is able to satisfy all of
the requirements of section 4 (c) of the Maryland Unemployment
fnsurance Law.

The decision of t.he Appeals Referee is affirmed.
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